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Vehicle Law Updates

One day it’s 70 degrees and the next it’s 30 degrees…Like Ohio weather, vehicle laws are constantly changing. Our goal is to provide the community with accurate information as well as updates on these changes. Below, are some of the most frequently asked questions and the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) Section which can answer more: 

Q: Can I tint my front windshield?
A: The top 5 inches of the windshield can be tinted using a non-reflective tint. ORC 4513.241

Q: How dark of tint can I use? 
A: Front Side windows: Must allow more than 50% of light in. Rear windows: any shade of tint can be used. No reflectorized materials are permitted on any window. ORC 4513.241

Q: Does an Amish Buggy need lights on it?
A: Yes. One white lamp to the front, two red lamps to the rear and one yellow flashing lamp on top of the vehicle or the topmost portion of the rear of the animal-drawn vehicle. ORC 4513.114

Q: Can I have different color headlights or fog lights?
A: No. “No vehicle shall be equipped with a light of any color other than white or amber mounted on the front, nor shall any vehicle be equipped with a light of any color other than red mounted on the rear” - ORC 4513.19(B)/4501:2-1-09(c)

Q: Can I put neon or LED lights under my vehicle or motorcycle? 
A: Yes. The lights can only be white or amber and cannot emit a glare. No other color of light can be installed. ORC 4513.13/4513.17

Q: Is distracted driving a primary offense?
A: Yes, Ohio Governor Mike DeWine signed Senate Bill 288 on January 3, 2023, making distracted driving a primary offense. 





Q: When does the new distracted driving law take effect?
A: Senate Bill 288 takes effect 90 days after the bill was signed. Between the dates of April 1, 2023, through September 30, 2023, the Union County Sheriff’s Office will be issuing warnings for distracted driving when distracted driving is the primary offense for the traffic stop. Starting October 1, 2023, citations will be issued for distracted driving violations when it is considered the primary offense for the traffic stop. 

Q: What is the fine for distracted driving?
A:  Penalties, include a fine of up to $150 for a driver’s first offense and two points on their license unless a distracted driving safety course is completed. Increased penalties can occur if the driver is a repeat offender. 

“We understand the difficulty knowing the vehicle laws, but we are here to help. Our office is always willing to answer your questions and help you better understand the laws,” says Sheriff Patton. 
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